
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 20, 2020 
 
SENT VIA E-MAIL TO: butler@epic.org 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

 
 

Homeland 
Security 

 

Alan Butler 
Electronic Privacy Information Center 
1519 New Hampshire Ave., NW,  
Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20036 

 
Re: 17-cv-002047-JEB 

EPIC v. DHS 
Reprocessed Release for DHS FOIA Litigation No. 2019-NPLI-00001 

 
Dear Mr. Butler:  
 
This is a supplemental release of records to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), received on March 31, 2017.  
Pursuant to settlement negotiations, DHS agreed to reprocess 25 pages and release the additional 
information as follows: 

• NPPD 000352-000410 – DHS has removed non-(b)(6) redactions, except for statements that 
would reveal deliberations regarding CISA services that were requested or cybersecurity 
incidents. 

• NPPD 000962 – DHS has removed all redactions, except for three state names and one 
sentence pertaining to the status of an FBI search warrant.  

• NPPD 000963-000966 – DHS has removed all redactions for the chart headers and has 
released one chart in full. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact Assistant U.S. Attorney Marcia 
Sowles, United States Department of Justice, Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch at 
Marcia.Sowles@usdoj.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Bradley E. White 
Senior Director, FOIA Litigations, Appeals, and Policy 

 
Enclosed: 25 pages 
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